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Guildford East District Scout Council

Nights Away Notification

Background

As part of the Nights Away Permit scheme all leaders of camps or other overnight activities must notify the District before the event takes place. This note describes how this notification system works within Guildford East.

Preliminary notification
An early informal preliminary notification is advised for any significant camp or activity. This should include all events taking place in "adventurous" areas (e.g. mountain or water based), and any event overseas. The preliminary notification should be made when the general dates, location and outline activities are being planned. The preliminary notification should ideally have been made before formal details, parental permission requests etc are sent out to members. This should normally be at least 2 months (or 3 months for anything overseas) before the planned event.

Final notification

Leaders of all camps and nights away activities must always provide final notification before the event. This should be in the hands of the relevant District representative at least 7 days before the event starts. For activities arranged at the last minute the 7 days can be reduced, but some form of notification should still be done before the activity starts. It is the responsibility of the permit holder to submit the notification – failure to do this could affect any insurance cover for the activity.
Notification

· Who: The section ADC or their nominated alternative. For family camps or other multi-section events the notification should also go to the District Nights Away Advisor (on behalf of the DC).

· What: For the preliminary notification, just general information on dates, location, approximate numbers, and possible activities. The final notification must include information on leaders attending the event, details of the home contact, and any adventurous activities. This can be supplemented by a copy of the programme and risk assessment.

· How: For the preliminary notification the information can be provided by a simple email. The final notification should be made using the Scout Association NAN (Nights Away Notification) form. This can be downloaded from the Guildford East website or is available from the Nights Away Advisor. 

Other notes

1. If planning an event outside the permit holders normal section, then you must involve leaders from that section. You can also get guidance from the Nights Away Advisor or the relevant ADC at an early stage. 

2. Some overnight events for Scouts and Explorer Scouts will require the camp leader or another adult present at the event to hold an appropriate Adventurous Activity Authorisation (e.g. overnight camps in terrain 1/2 hill walking areas).

3. Overseas activities still require a Visit Abroad Form to be submitted and approved by the County.

4. Final notification is also required when a young person (i.e. Scout or Explorer Scout) is running an event using an Event Passport issued by a Permit holder. This notification should be done by the permit holder overseeing the event.
5. Leaders will not normally get a reply to the final notification – the assumption should be that it is "OK" if you don't hear anything. If you require explicit approval then please ask.
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